




















June 18, 2018 

Peter McNally 
Director,  I-195 Redevelopment District Commission 
315 Iron Horse Way, Ste. 101 
Providence, RI  02908 

Dear Peter, 

Unfortunately, I will be out of town for the meeting on June 21st regarding the open space between 
Main, Canal and Wickenden Streets.   

I came to Providence in 2001 from New York, shortly before the 9-11 massacre, with no friends, no 
family and no ties.  My husband and I moved to this city because of its vibrant arts and culture 
scene, as well as its architecture.  I grew up in Charleston, South Carolina, where a close eye on 
development has led to smart growth of a town that people flock to.  The economy there only 
increases due to its sheer number of tourists. 

Much like Charleston, Providence has a rich history of architecture, and it is imperative that we take 
every opportunity to ensure that the development that happens here is of the utmost quality and 
endurance.  Now, we have a once in a century (or more) chance to safeguard one of the most 
important parcels on the east side of the city. 

I think William Morgan put it best, so I will just quote him here:  

	 “Rather than the tired mantra of ‘Jobs, Jobs, Jobs’ and boasts of square footage 	 	 	
	 inflicted on other cities, the Spencer Providence presentation was three 	 	 	 	
	 dimensional, considering appearance as well as economics. The architect, James 	 	 	
	 Piatt of Piatt Associates, made the balanced and provocative presentation. 

	 Based in Boston, the firm has a solid record as a builder of housing, schools, 	 	 	
	 hotels and restaurants. Prior to establishing his own firm, the MIT-trained Piatt 	 	 	
	 worked for the legendary urban developer James Rouse and with architect 	 	 	 	
	 Benjamin Thompson on Faneuil Hall Market. The architect walked the audience 	 	 	
	 through what the mixed-used village might actually feel like. His selection of 		 	 	
	 historical images strongly suggests that Piatt understands Providence’s history, 	 	 	
	 scale and unique vibe. 

	 As opposed to the monolithic blocks of suburban junk offered by Carpionato and 	 	 	
	 Post Road, Piatt’s town houses, hotel and retail establishments are knitted in a 	 	 	
	 multi-faceted tapestry of palettes, materials, and massing, offering the ‘kind of 	 	 	
	 variety this neighborhood deserves’.” 
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I could not agree more.  This is the kind of development we need, particularly at a time 
when we have the rare chance to truly change the face of the entrance over the bridge into 
the Wickenden Street area.   

As a designer, I know that design is all around us—every day, in every small moment, right 
down to the bristles on my toothbrush.  I know the power it has to transform lives, 
emotions, relationships and overall human wellness.  It is imperative that we step up and 
consider the only one of these proposals that has any design merit—and not only that, 
would be an incredible addition to what already exists in our state’s great capitol. 

Thanks for taking the time and again, I am devastated to miss this meeting and tell you 
these things face to face. 

Sincerely, 

Kelly Taylor, IIDA, LEED GA  
NCIDQ certificate 018910
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